Editor’s Message

The JWM Volume 53, acting as the bridge between Editors, ended up with 2 items including the editor’s
message. The journal is an integral part of the WMA! It facilitates the communication of our operational
and developmental activities. Proceeds from the JWM go to supporting WMA activities. Please consider
submitting a paper, such as one derived from your presentation during the annual meeting, or a project report,
transformed to the JWM format. If in doubt about whether a paper might be considered publishable, then
send a quick query to the JWM editor. Submissions of scientific articles, technical notes/short contributions
and articles for the message section (i.e., President’s Message, In Memoriam) are accepted year-round via
the online system.

Dr. Thomas P. DeFelice
WMA Editor, 2022





